
 
IN RESPONSE, PLEASE 

 REFER TO:  M150113A 
 

 
January 13, 2015 

 
 
MEMORANDUM FOR: Brooke Poole, Director  

Office of Commission Appellate Adjudication  
 
FROM:    Annette L. Vietti-Cook, Secretary  /RA/ 
 
SUBJECT:   STAFF REQUIREMENTS - AFFIRMATION SESSION, 9:25 A.M., 

TUESDAY, JANUARY 13, 2015, COMMISSIONERS' 
CONFERENCE ROOM, ONE WHITE FLINT NORTH, 
ROCKVILLE, MARYLAND (OPEN TO PUBLIC ATTENDANCE) 

 
I. SECY-14-0133 – Fermi Combined License Application: LBP-14-9, Memorandum 

Requesting Commission Approval for Sua Sponte Review (July 7, 2014); Intervenors’ 
Petition for Review of Atomic Safety and Licensing Board’s Dismissal of Contention 23 
for Lack of Timeliness (Oct. 6, 2014)  

 
The Commission approved a Memorandum and Order responding to the Atomic Safety and 
Licensing Board’s request to review, sua sponte, issues relating to the environmental impacts of 
the proposed transmission-line corridor for Fermi Unit 3 and Intervenor’s petition for review of 
the Board’s dismissal of a related proposed contention.  The Memorandum and Order denies 
the Board’s request for sua sponte review and denies Intervenors’ petition for review. 
 
(Subsequently, on January 13, 2015, the Secretary signed the Memorandum and Order.) 
 
 
Attachment: 
As stated 
 
 
cc: Chairman Burns    
 Commissioner Svinicki   
 Commissioner Ostendorff  
 Commissioner Baran  
 EDO 
 OGC 
 CFO 
 OCAA 
 OCA 
 OIG 
 OPA 
 Office Directors, Regions, ACRS, ASLBP (via E-Mail) 
 PDR 
 


